From: <u>Lysia Bowling</u>
To: <u>City Council Only</u>

Subject: City Attorney Input on Item No. 20 Pertaining to Procurement of Outside Legal Services

Date: Thursday, July 13, 2017 5:00:38 PM

To: Council President Spencer and Members of City Council

From: Lysia H. Bowling, City Attorney

Date: July 13, 2017

Re: City Attorney Input on Item No. 20 Pertaining to Procurement of Outside Legal Services

Item No. 20 to be considered for City Council approval on first reading at the July 13, 2017 City Council meeting proposes an amendment to Section 3-3-2 of the City Code. As you are aware, the most recently proposed amendment to Section 3-3-2 of the City Code was withdrawn from the June 8, 2017 City Council agenda.

You may have noted that the proposed ordinance on City Council's agenda today differs from the June 8, 2017 proposed ordinance. The current version incorporates some of the requirements of Section 287.056, Florida State Statutes into the proposed ordinance. The statutory requirements applicable to the State of Florida and its various and diverse agencies are <u>not</u> applicable to the City of Pensacola.

I have previously provided information by way of a memorandum dated June 3, 2017 to assist City Council in its consideration of the June 8, 2017 proposed ordinance, which you will find attached to the legislative item. This memorandum outlines the City's specific controls and procedures utilized in procuring outside legal services to ensure accountability, control and transparency. In my opinion, these specific controls and procedures are effective in ensuring that the outside legal fees are reasonable, competitive and commensurate with the level of expertise that is required and are in the best interest of the City.

Thank you,

Lysia H. Bowling
City Attorney
222 W. Main Street
Pensacola, Florida 32502
E-mail lbowling@cityofpensacola.com
(850) 435-1615



DIAL 311 FOR CITY SERVICES For Non-Emergency Citizen Requests, Dial 311 or visit

Pensacola311.com

Notice Florida has a very broad public records law. As a result, any written communication created or received by City of Pensacola officials and employees will be made available to the public and media, upon request, unless otherwise exempt. Under Florida law, email addresses are public records. If you do not want your email address released in response to a public records request, do not send electronic mail to this office; instead, contact our office by phone or in writing